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Burgess National School
CARRIGATOHER, NENAGH, CO. TIPPERARY.
Roll No. 18164G

Tel. 067-34515     email:burgessns@eircom.net

burgessns.weebly.com

13/01/20

Dear Parents,
Welcome back to all our children and parents, we hope everyone had a wonderful Christmas and New Year. 

Carol Singing:

Under dreadful conditions we took to the streets of Nenagh on December 18th for our annual carol singing fundraiser. Despite the torrential rain the children sang their hearts out and brought plenty of Christmas cheer to the town. Well done to all the children. A massive thank you to all our parents that manned the various collection points throughout the town. We very much appreciate you giving up your time during the busy Christmas period to help us out. Your kindness with time never goes unnoticed. The total raised on the day was 1663.11euro. 

Christmas Concert :
December 6th marked the beginning of the Christmas festivities here in Burgess NS with the Christmas Concert. What a wonderful night of music, acting and singing. It is safe to say that there is no shortage of talent in the parish. A huge amount of work goes into a Christmas play by the pupils but also by the teachers – the success of the concert is testament to the hard work and effort the teachers put in. We are very lucky to have such an enthusiastic and talented staff. We are also very lucky to have such generous families in our school, thank you all so much for the wonderful donations for the raffle. All of these things make such a huge difference to our little school. It is these things that really demonstrate to the children the value of community. The Christmas Concert raised 1040 euro. This combined with our carol singing will pay for the new yard markings for the children in the spring. We are also hoping to purchase a buddy bench for our yard and a friendship stop. 
Christmas Jumper Day:

Thank you to all who donated to our Christmas Jumper day in aid of Crumlin Children’s Hospital. They provide a fantastic service to both children and their families and without days like this they would be unable to do so. There are many of us who will thankfully never need the services of Crumlin but for those of us who do our little donation will go a very long way. We raised 165.20. 

Book Fair:

Thanks to all who purchased books from our book fair it was a huge success. The school gets a percentage of books based on the total sold. It’s a great way for us to keep our libraries stocked with exciting books for the children to help instil in them a love of reading. 
Curricular Inspection:

We received our report from our recent inspection. A copy of same will be sent to all parents it will also be available to read on the school website. We are very proud of the work being done in our school.

Drama:

Drama will begin on Monday next January 20th with Mary O Neill. This is for 1st class to 6th class. 1st, 2nd and 3rd class on a Monday from 3-4 in the school hall. 4th,5th and 6th on a Tuesday. This is ten week block costing 6 euros per session. If your child is interested it can be paid in two instalments of 30 euros each. Please bring money in a labelled envelope. 
Irish Dancing:
Dancing will continue with Claire Nealon on Thursday afternoons. Please fill out attached Expenses Sheet. 
Music:
Kathleen Costello is with us again this term imparting her fabulous musical knowledge and talent to the children in Burgess NS. Please fill out attached Expenses Sheet. 
School Photographs:
Our school pictures were taken back in November. As the proofs arrived to school very close to Christmas we felt parents had enough expense and we have held them back until now. All photograph money to be returned to school by Friday January 24th.
County/Club Colours Day:
This year Tipperary Cumann na mBunscol have been asked to host the National Awards night and AGM. This opportunity only comes around every 32 years. This event is taking place on the 6th and 7th of March in the Anner Hotel in Thurles. With this undertaking comes some expense. Money raised from the county/club colours day in schools will be used to offset some of the costs. Next Friday January 17th all children can wear their club or county jerseys to school and bring a small donation. 

Clothes Collection:
We will continue with the clothes collection, bagged recyclable items can be dropped to school. Just a reminder – no duvets, pillows, cushions or school uniforms will be accepted.  Our next collection is in March.
School Uniform: 

Children are asked to wear the school uniform every day.   On PE days children are permitted to wear their school tracksuit.   Wearing the school uniform helps children to develop a sense of community and feel part of the Burgess National School team.  

Attendance:

 To date this year, attendance rates are really good and we are anxious that this continues throughout the year.   Children are expected to attend school each day except in the case of illness.   Please let the school know if your child is absent.   We are obliged to notify our educational welfare officer if a child misses a lot of time in school.   Every day in school counts and children who are in school on time every day get every possible chance to achieve their potential. 
Punctuality: 

There are a small minority of children who are arriving to school late every day. The white door is open from 9 but once the bell rings at 9.15 all exit doors are locked. If your child is arriving to school 10 minutes late every day that amounts to almost an hour a week. Over half a term this can amount to almost a full day. It is very important for your child to be on time for school. It is also a huge disruption for a class when children arrive late and work has begun. I would urge all parents to have their children in school on time. 
Sign In/Out:
Should you need to collect your child early please use the sign out book next to the front door and sign in on return.

Safety: 
School is open to receive children from 9 am every morning. Children can come in and sit on the benches and read a book or chat to their friends until the bell rings at 9.15. So far this is working very well. 
Burgess NS wishes to promote a healthy lifestyle for the children in the school.   Accordingly, the following points are to be noted.  
· Children who are ill should not be asked to go to school.  It is not good for the child or the other pupils.   Parents are asked that teachers be made aware of any physical disability, allergy, etc., that their child may have.  
· If your child has an infection or a contagious illness such as chicken pox, please notify the school immediately.  Children who have chicken pox must be kept at home until they are no longer infectious.   Please check with your GP if you are unsure of the incubation period.  Please check your child’s hair regularly for outbreaks of head lice.   If there is an outbreak of head lice in a class, all parents of pupils in that class are informed by note, and asked to take immediate action to treat infestation.  
·   Accidents occur despite supervision.   Minor accidents are treated at school.   Slight cuts and grazes are normally treated by cleaning with cold water. Please sign accident form and return to school.
·   In the event of a more serious accident/child becoming ill, every possible effort will be made to contact the pupil’s parents or the persons delegated to take responsibility for the pupil.  Please ensure that your child’s teacher has an up-to-date address and phone number.   It is parents’ responsibility to inform the school in writing of changes in name, address or phone number.   We also need a 2nd contact number for emergencies.   We will then be able to contact you immediately if your child is sick.  
· Burgess NS is a NUTFREE ZONE 

 Child Protection and Welfare: 
The Department of Education and Science have produced Guidelines and Procedures for all schools in relation to Child Protection and Welfare.   These guidelines promote the welfare of all children and are to be welcomed. The Board of Management has adopted these guidelines as school policy.   Consequently if there is a matter of concern in relation to abuse of children in any way we are obliged to report this to Tusla. They will assess the case and provide the necessary support for the child and family concerned. 
DLP Emma Long 

DDLP Ann Costello   

SCHOOL CLOSURE 

School will be closed on Thursday January 23rd as Teachers will be attending in-service on the new Primary Language Curriculum.
Dates for your Diary
January – Thursday 23rd – school closed. 

February – Thursday 20th and Friday 21st – school closed for midterm break.

March – Tuesday March 3rd – First Confession – 7.30 PM

